Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday 13th December, 2006 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. E.Allen, T. Bennett,  M.Brown,  M.Jones, 


S. Kerr and the Clerk.


Also present: Dist.Cllr.V.Spikings, Gina (The Lamb and Flag) and Linda (Red Hart


at Three Holes.)

.1.  Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs.T.Bray, D.Rowlett and G.Tomkins and


From Dist.Cllr.D.Pope and C.Cllr.H.Humphrey.

2.  Declaration of Interests


None

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the Meeting held on 7th November, 2006 having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed as a correct record of that meeting, 

4.  Matters Arising
1.  Siltation Problems - Tidal Ouse –  Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he had had a meeting with Mr.Dave Gillett and Mr.,Neville Bussingham of the Environment Agency, regarding the questions which had been produced by the Parish Council relating to the Siltation problems.and they confirmed they hoped to come back to the Parish Council by Christmas.  They are anxious to get everything ready and correct so that the questions and answers can be included in the next edition of the Newsletter.  Arrangements could then be made to hold a Public meeting in the Village with a presentation including charts and maps.  It was agreed to leave this matter to Cllr.Bennett .

2.  Meeting with adjoining Councils - The Clerk circulated a copy of an e-mail from Hilgay Parish Council confirming their wish to join in the group six monthly meetings.  The Clerk at Hilgay also gave details of a Parish Log system that they use and it was agreed this information should be sent to the other councils.  It was agreed to include this item on the Agenda for the next Parish Council meeting to see if a volunteer could be obtained to set up a Parish Log in Welney

3. Mains Sewer for Welney – The Clerk confirmed that details had been included in the last issue of the Welney News.  Nothing further had been heard but Council were advised that we should receive more information in due course when the Agents are in a position to contact us again.

4. BCKLWN – Core Strategy Preferred Options Paper – The Clerk confirmed that following the Council meeting on 14th November the completed form was returned to the Borough Council.  However, the meeting was advised that the Borough Council had now decided to put out a new questionnaire for consideration, and this would be received in due course. 

5,  C.P.R.E. – Following receipt of the letter at the last meeting, Cllr.Bennett had considered the contents of the letter and confirmed to the meeting that it would be advantageous to have a presentation on Planning Matters – Design and Access Statement.  It was agreed to ask if they would visit.

5.  Public Participation

The Chairman then closed the meeting for public participation and following a discussion with reference to the Wash Road, the meeting was reconvened.
  

6.  Meeting Reports 

There were no meeting reports.  

7.  Finance

The following Parish Council accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Bown and agreed, the cheques were duly signed:


Mrs.C.Bray – WASH Committee – Expenses for catering for the


Social Evening on 21st November, 2006



  31 . 76


|Cheque No. 100910



Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary

206 . 74


Postage and Telephone


  33 . 47

Annual fee for use of own computer

  25 . 00

Additional Wages (see below)


  50 . 76

315 . 97

|Cheque No 100911,

Paid by Direct Debit – E-on Energy Charge



  59 . 81

The following Parish Hall accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr.Brown, seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed, the cheques were signed.

Anglian Water – Water bill for the Hall



  28 . 41

Cheque No. 100361

Norfolk Association of Village Halls


Membership Renewal for 2007  -cheque No.100362


  10 . 00


The following Playing Field account had been received for payment and on the proposition 


Cllr.Bennett, seconded by Cllr.Jones, and agreed, the cheque was signed


Anglian Water – Water bill for the pavilion


Cheque No. 100011






  31 . 99


The Clerks Salary Review


The Clerk confirmed that at present she is paid £7.99 per hour for six hours per week on 


Spine 17.  The recommended increase as advised by the National Association of Parish and


Town Councils is to £8.228 per hour.  This would mean a monthly salary of £213.85.  

The Clerk was then asked to leave the room and after discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Jones, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed that the increase should be approved with back pay from April to December.  It was also agreed that an extra one hour per week should be paid up to 31st March, 2007 when the Clerks salary would be considered again.  The Clerk expressed her grateful thanks for this increase.


Annual Grants
A letter had been received from Welney St.Mary PCC regarding the Annual Grant for the

Churchyard.  It was agreed that this would be considered at the January meeting as in  years.

Welney Croft Cricket Club.



An e-mail was received from Mr. Tony Smart regarding cheque no.100900 for £162.50 


Which was sent to him on 11th October.  He confirmed that the cheque had been lost and 

Asked for it to be cancelled and a new one issued.  The Clerk confirmed that she had cancelled the cheque at the bank and had been advised that there would be an £8.00 fee for this.  It was proposed by Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Jones and agreed that a new cheque should be drawn and this was duly signed, less the sum of £8.00 to cover the bank charges.

The Clerk confirmed that a letter of explanation would be sent to Mr. Smart.

Insurance Claim

The Clerk advised Council that there was an accident outside Westwyns, Wisbech Road,

Welney on 11th November which resulted in damage to the electric light lantern and bracket.  Details of the driver of the vehicle which hit the pole,  and his insurance company had been obtained and she asked MHB Services to let us have an estimate for the repair .An estimate


in the sum of £185.00 plus VAT was received.  She had contacted Zurich Insurance who 

had given instructions to proceed with the work and then to forward the invoice to them for

payment.  Instructions had been given to MHB.  The Insurance company had confirmed that

there is an excess of £100 on this part of the Insurance Policy and clarification would be

sought regarding who was responsible for payment of this..

8.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £21.00 was removed.

The electrical equipment was tested and found to be in working order.

2.  The December draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were as follows:


1st Prize 
£50.00

No.24

Ivan Scarff


2nd Prize
£25.00

No.25

Helen Scott


3rd Prize
£15.00

No.15

John Cunnington


4th Prize
£10.00

No.32

Julie Jones.

The draw for the Christmas Bonus prize was then made:

Winning Ticket No. 32  £100.00 - Julie Jones.

Cllr.Jones confirmed that the £100.00 was to be a donation to the Christmas Fair which was

to be held on 17th December with proceeds for the Parish Hall. 

Cllr.Jones also confirmed that the Christmas Tree was in place outside the church and the

tree would be lit on 20th December with a Carol Service around the tree.  He also confirmed

that Father Christmas would tour the village again in 14th December, 2006.

9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.

The Clerk had circulated all councillors with a copy of the Report of the Meeting held with the Planning Department of the Borough Council on 17th November, 2006.  A copy of the report is included in the Minute Book.


Following that meeting the Chairman had telephoned Mr., Dick Carter and explained the suggestions made by the Planning Department.  Mr. Carter promised to contact his architect Mr. Peter Humphrey and ask him to ring either the Chairman or the clerk so that hopefully a presentation in the form of a letter and documents could be put together to go to the Planning Department.  At the time of the meeting nothing had been heard and Councillors agreed that it would be in order for the chairman to speak to Mr. Carter again and ask if he would be agreeable for us to contact Mr. Humphrey.

A copy of a letter from the Norfolk County Council Highways Department at Norwich regarding the proposed access road from Wisbech Road, Welney was circulated to all Councillors and it was agreed that this was looking promising at this stage.

10.  Playing Field

1. Broken Heater at the Pavilion – The chairman confirmed that his electrician had been given a key to the pavilion and he would be attending to repair the heater.

2.  A Notice relating to the dog fouling on the Playing Field had been included in the recent issue of the Welney News as requested.

11.   Correspondence

1. Norfolk Community Foundation Grants Programme – e-mail giving details of small grants which will become available in the New Year.

2. BCKLWN – Standards Board – Panel Hearing – Consideration of Investigation as to an allegation against Cllr.Searle of Hunstanton Town Council.

3. Norfolk Rural Community Council – Official invitation to the opening of the new Training and Conference facilities at Dereham on 15th December, 2006.

4. Leader+ Celebrating Success 2002-2006 – Copy of Magazine

5. Fenland district Council – Fenland submission Draft Statement of Community Involvement for consultation.  Representations have to be received by 15th January.

6. Agenda and Minutes for the monthly meeting of the D2 Action Group (Police)  It was agreed to ask if we are part of D2 or d we just receive the Newsletter as a matter of courtesy.

7. BCKLWN Funding Opportunities – November and December.  Containing information on funders for disadvantaged groups and causes that some funders consider to be unpopular.

8. Norfolk’s Local Transport Plan – Summary Document – handed to Cllr.Bennett

9. Cambridgeshire Branch of Society of Local Council Clerks – Details of next meeting at Bourne on 15th December, 2006.

10. Southern Area Road Safety Committee – Agenda for meeting on 23rd November.  Due to the short notice of the meeting no-one was available to attend.

11. NCAPTC – Invitation to Clerk and chairman to a free Lunch and Seminar at Sandringham on 31.1.07 -   Subject – Quality Status – Clerk and Chairman would try and attend.

12. NCC 6.12.06  Possible Changes to Local Government in Norfolk.  Details in Norfolk News.  Some copies were handed out and it was agreed that additional copies would be made so that any responses could be submitted by 15th January.

13. Norfolk Association of Village Halls – Newsletter – Handed to Cllr.Brown

14. BCKLW N – Mayors Award for Design in the Environment – Nominations required.

15. NCC – 5.12.06 – Copies of Your Norfolk

16. EventsRUs – Letter dated 10th December confirming that the organisation would be folding at the end of the year, but that they would honour commitments up to 31.12.06

17. East Midlands Regional Assembly – Draft Regional Plan – CD and Consultation Paper.

18. e-mail from Norfolk County Association of Parish and Town Councils 12.12.06 with promotional material for elections which will be taking place on 3rd May, 2007.

19. Cllr.Bennett reminded members of a letter from the CPRE received at the last meeting with regard to Planning Matters.  It was agreed that a talk would be most useful and contact would be made with them to see when it would be possible for such a visit.

12. Plans and Planning Matters 

The following planning decisions had been received from the Borough Council 

Ref No.,06/01705/O

Mrs.C.Thompson, Tofino Lodge, March Road, Welney

Outline application for the construction of two dwellings on land south of Tofino Lodge

Application approved subject to conditions, dated 21.11.06

Ref No. 06/01967/F

Mr. & Mrs. Moseley, Kendrick Cottage, Suspension Bridge

Alterations to pitch and materials of roof and installation of window to W.C.

Planning permission granted 7.11.06

Ref No. 06/02175/F

Tall Pines, Suspension Bridge, Welney

The following note was received from Mr.M.Broughton of the Planning Office

“Thank you for your response to the above planning application.  I enclose, for your record, plans submitted by the applicant which include minor amendments which I found acceptable in approving the application.  You may be aware of an objector to the development.  Part of the objection concluded that the site was used for ”business purposes”.  The applicant has written in stating that any previous use was minor and in any case it has now ceased.”

Ref No. 06/02175/F

Mr.P.J.Cheese

Single Storey Extension to Tall Pines, Suspension Bridge, Welney

Application approved dated 5.12.06

13.  Highway Matters

Members had been circulated with a copy of a letter from Mrs. Jackson of March Road, Welney regarding dangerous traffic on the New Road/March Road corner.  After consideration and discussion it was agreed that Mrs, Jackson had taken all reasonable action by writing to the Police, and it was agreed to acknowledge her letter to this effect and confirm that the Parish Council will give any support they can in the future.

Council were reminded that Martin Edmunds had confirmed his agreement to come and talk to Council regarding traffic calming measures, but no date had been suggested.  It was agreed to ask if he would be prepared to come and talk at the January meeting.

Following the question of speed monitoring from the last meeting a letter had been received from Stuart Hallett at Norfolk County Council regarding Speed Awareness Message (SAM)

He included leaflets for display in the village and confirmed that his Team would be visiting 

Welney over the next few weeks.  It was agreed to thank him for his letter and ask him to let us know when the visits were likely to take place – although of course to avoid the time whilst the Wash Road was flooded!!

Wash Road Flooding – The Clerk confirmed to the meeting that no information had been received from anyone regarding the current flooding of the Wash Road.  Not even the Village Flood Warden had been informed that the water would be on the road.  Similarly no information had been given as to how long the road would be flooded   The Chairman confirmed that he had spoken to the Police regarding the “Road Closed” signs and they had confirmed that there is no legal requirement that prevents motorists from entering a flooded road and nothing the Police can do.  The clerk had spoken to Highways, who had confirmed this and had also stated that all the signs were in place and nothing further could be done.

After a discussion it was agreed that a letter should be sent to the Norfolk County Council Highways Department with copies to the Police, Environment Agency and the local MP expressing our concern about the flooding of the road particularly with regard to local business, environmental impact, and the sustainability of the village itself and asking why the road could not be raised up by say 15” to allow traffic continual passage event if the water is on the Wash.  It was also agreed to point out that we consider there should be clearer notice boards at the top of New Road with possibly a barrier blocking off half the width of Main Street so that large vehicles could not go any further – Lorries have already backed into the fencing on the Delph Bridge which had to be repaired at night to prevent the sheep escaping, lorries backing round have wrecked the grass verge and curbing to the front of the Lamb and Flag car park, and vehicles have broken the manhole cover in front of the Parish Hall by backing onto it to turn round.

Dist,.Cllr.Spikings informed the meeting that Christopher Fraser MP would be holding a surgery at the Crown at Upwell on Friday 15th December from 11-12noon and it might be an opportunity for anyone to attend and raise the question of the Wash Road.

It was agreed to report the following items to Mr.Martin Edmunds at Highways for

attention:

The verge is badly rutted outside Isle Farm, Tipsend

The Depth sign – the first on the right hand side of the Wash Road,  has been broken and the bottom has been washed away.

14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

The WASH Committee held a very successful Social Evening on 10th November in the Parish Hall and an excellent report with photographs appeared in the Welney News.

Contact has been made with a speaker who hopefully will be able to come to the next meeting which is being planned for March/April 2007.

In the meantime the archiving work is progressing well.  Numerous photographs, films and cuttings had been put onto the Computer and where possible, names are being added to some of the photos.  Also the Computer Equipment has now been added to the all Risks Section of the Parish Council Insurance.

15.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr.Bennett  reported that he would be arranging a meeting as soon as possible to finalise everything for the Action Plan and it was hoped that it could go to the printers at the end of January.  He also gave a brief report on a presentation which he had given for Leader+ on the preparation and work involved for the Welney Action Plan, and grateful thanks were extended to him.

.16.  Any Other Business

1. Cllr.Brown gave brief details of a scheme to “Save our Waterways” and felt it was something which Council should support.  It was agreed to include this item on the Agenda for the next meeting.

2. Cllr.Bennett reminded members of the proposals to Close Rural Post Offices.  It was agreed to include this on the Agenda for the next meeting.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.25 p.m.

Signed… K.Goodger………………………………………..Chairman.          

Dated ……10th January, 2007……………………………………….

